# **Request for Proposals**

For the Position of Medical Director for the Salem County Correctional Facility

Tuesday, December 20, 2022 11:00 A.M. Prevailing Time

# Salem County Purchasing Department

Kelly Hannigan, Purchasing Agent Stephen Hoffman, Purchasing Assistant

Salem County Administration Building 110 Fifth Street, Suite 400 Salem, NJ 08079



# **Table of Contents**

Notice to Providers	3
Professional Service	4
Standard Terms and Conditions	7
Checklist	17
Affirmative Action Requirements	
Americans with Disabilities Act	19
Equal Employment Opportunity Language	
Corporate Disclosure Statement	
Consent of Insurance Coverage	25
Non-Collusion Affidavit	
Certification of Non-Debarment	27
Business Registration Compliance	30
Disclosure of Investment Activity in Iran	31
Disclosure of Contributions to New Jersey Election Law Enforcement Commission	33
Acknowledgment of Receipt of Addenda	

# **Notice to Providers**

#### PUBLIC NOTICE FOR SOLICITATION OF PROPOSALS FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES UNDER A FAIR AND OPEN PROCESS

The Salem County Commissioners is soliciting proposals through a fair and open process in accordance with <u>N.J.S.A.</u> 19:44A-20.7 for the following position:

#### Medical Director Salem County Correctional Facility

Copies of the Request for Proposal are available between 9:00 A.M. and 4:00 P.M., Monday-Friday at the Salem County Purchasing Office, 110 5th Street, Suite 400, Salem, NJ 08079 or they may be faxed, emailed, or mailed on telephone request by calling (856) 935-7510 x 8401 or email request to <u>purchasing@salemcountynj.gov</u>. Interested applicants must submit one (1) original **CLEARLY** marked as original, one (1) electronic copy on CD or flash drive and four (4) full complete copies of the required information by mail to **Attention: Stephen Hoffman, Purchasing Assistant, 110 Fifth Street, Suite 400, Salem, New Jersey 08079 to be received no later than 11:00 A.M. on Tuesday, December 20, 2022** at which time all proposals received shall be publicly opened and announced by the Purchasing Agent or her designee. Proposals shall be enclosed in a sealed envelope with the following legend on the outermost package: "Proposal for the Position of Salem County Medical Director Salem County Correctional Facility". <u>Proposals will not be accepted by e-mail.</u>

The information to be submitted in order to be considered is as follows: professional resume and/or other materials which shall include at a minimum full name and business address; dates of licensure in the State of New Jersey, if applicable; a listing of any professional affiliations or memberships in any professional societies or organizations, with an indication as to any offices held therein; the number of licensed professionals employed by/affiliated with the applicant; a listing of all special accreditations held by the individual licensed professional or business entity; and a listing of all previous public entities served by the business entity or licensed professional, indicating the dates of service and position held. The applicant shall also submit the proposed rate(s) of compensation requested.

Proposals will thereafter be received by the Salem County Commissioners, who shall award the contract for the services. The award of the Contract will be based on the following criteria: (i) responsiveness to the required submissions as outlined in the Request for Proposal; (ii) general experience and reputation in the field; (iii) specific experience/knowledge of the County of Salem and the subject matter to be addressed under the Contract; (iv) qualifications and experience which most closely match the needs of the Authority; (v) availability to accommodate meeting and interface requirements with the County of Salem for meetings, phone conferences, attendance at events and office consultations; (vi) office resources, including backup staff, which are deemed most adequate to service the needs of the County of Salem; and (vii) the applicant who is deemed otherwise most advantageous based on all information submitted or gathered in connection with the proposal.

The County of Salem reserves the right to: (i) not select any of the applicants; (ii) require applicants to submit to a personal interview and/or submit additional or clarifying information; (iii) to reject any or all proposals; (iv) to waive any informalities in the proposals; and (v) procure the articles or services from other sources if deemed most advantageous to the objectives of the County of Salem. The County of Salem's determination of the applicant who is most advantageous to the goals and objectives of the County shall be final and conclusive.

By order of the Salem County Commissioners, Benjamin H. Laury, Director

Kelly Hannigan, Purchasing Agent Stephen Hoffman, Purchasing Assistant 3

# **Professional Service**

# **Position and Term**

The County of Salem requests proposals from qualified New Jersey licensed medical physicians interested in serving in the position of "Medical Director - Salem County Correctional Facility" from January 1, 2023 to December 31, 2023.

The terms: Request for Proposal, RFP, Request for Qualification, RFQ, Proposal, Bid, Bidder are all interchangeable within this document and are to be construed as the information for a respondent to prepare themselves to provide a response to the County, The conditions and requirements are intended to be open and non-restrictive for the purpose of obtaining adequate participation of interested vendors, uniformity in the submission of bids, and selection of the most responsible vendor

# **Minimum Requirements**

- Must be fully licensed and in good standing to practice medicine in the State of New Jersey.
- Willing to screen all inmates for medical conditions and making medical judgments.
- Refers inmates for medical treatments.
- Writes orders.
- Must provide professional liability insurance.
- MAY be required to evaluate COVID-19 cases and other pandemic or communicable disease cases for the County of Salem
- The Physician shall obtain all licenses, which may be necessary under the laws of the State of New Jersey or any other municipality to enable him to render the services detailed herein. The County agrees to inform the Physician of any Physician's status relating to the Salem County department of which it has knowledge. Further, the Physician agrees that it will require all of its independent contractor professionals, agents and/or employees, and all other persons under its charge rendering such services, to secure and to maintain in good standing any and all professional and other licenses which may be required of them by such governmental agencies for the purpose hereof.

# General Information on the County of Salem

Salem County is governed by the five member Salem County Board of Chosen Freeholders. The County operates on a calendar year budget. The Board generally meets twice per month except for the months of June, July and August. The County is approximately 338 square miles and has an estimated population of 66,342. The County is located in the south-west portion of New Jersey and is connected to the Delaware Memorial Bridge. It is served by Inter State Highway Systems (Routes 40, 45, 49, 55, 56, 77 and 130). The County owns and maintains and approximately 356 miles of paved County roadways and owns and operates 18 miles of short line railway, which provides freight services to area businesses. The County has partial or total ownership of 6 water control structures; 148 bridges over waterways and 2 railroad trestle bridges. The county employees approximately 650 fulltime and part time employees and engages over 100 volunteers for various activities.

# General Information on the County of Salem Correctional Facility

- The Salem County Correctional Facility (SCCF) is located at 125 Cemetery Rd, Pilesgrove, NJ 08098.
- The SCCF is licensed to house 396 inmates, with 377 cells, with the average number of inmates in 2022 being 337 of which 90% are male and 10% female. Inmates are housed here from Salem County, NJ as well as other surrounding Counties such as Gloucester County and Cumberland County, NJ. The facility also has agreements in place to house Federal Inmates. The facility houses an average of 10 high risk/at risk inmates a day. The daily average number of inmates for 2022 has been affected by the COVID-19 pandemic. SCCF is still operating under Governor Murphy's Executive

Order #'s 283 and 290 where mandatory testing is required for inmates (intake/transfers) staff, vendors and visitors. Additionally, the mandatory quarantine for direct contacts and positive cases of COVID is still ten (10) days from symptom onset on positive test date.

- The SCCF employs over 135 full time staff members who are in direct contact with inmates on a daily basis.
- For the period of January 1, 2022 through November 30, 2022 a total of 3,727 Mental Health Assessments were performed with an average of 339 per month. Follow up visits are not included.

# **Description of Services**

- Serves as Medical Director for the Salem County Correctional Facility (jail) in matters requiring special expertise in the area of medicine and substance abuse.
- Attend meeting with County Officials as requested.
- Interface with the Warden, at least weekly.
- Apprise the County and its officials and offices of developments in the law requiring compliance, policy development or other action.

# Compensation

Compensation shall be based on a professional services contract to be negotiated by the County with the applicant deemed to be most advantageous.

**Respondents shall specify all 2023 costs associated with performing the requirements of this contract, including medical treatment services, substance abuse treatment services and any services pertaining to the medication assisted treatment program**. Cost may be specified in the response in the form of a fixed per hour fee, a fixed annual fee, an annual fee not to exceed a specific amount and/or a schedule of fees, including an hourly rate schedule the County shall be charged when services are provided by other members of staff. A proposal showing a minimum and maximum range of fees is not acceptable.

Respondents shall also specify any reimbursable expenses, including but not limited to, mileage, reproduction of documents, etc., that you may charge the County while performing the requirements of this contract. All said reimbursable expense shall be approved by the County prior to incurring them. Compensation shall be based on a professional services contract to be negotiated by the County with the applicant deemed to be most advantageous.

Compensation is paid on a monthly/quarterly basis in accordance with detailed invoices submitted to the County through the County voucher process. Work is assigned to the Medical Director - Jail on a "patient by patient" basis through the Office of the Warden.

# **Fair and Open Process**

These proposals are being solicited through a fair and open process in accordance with <u>N.J.S.A.</u> 19:44A-20.4. Applicants who meet with the Minimum Requirements for the position as set forth below and are willing to provide the described services for the disclosed compensation, shall be evaluated on the basis of experience and qualifications as set forth in the criteria described below.

In order to be considered applicants must submit one (1) original CLEARLY marked as original, one (1) electronic copy on CD or flash drive and four (4) full complete copies of the required information applicants to the Office of the County Purchasing Agent at 110 Fifth Street, Suite 400, Salem, New Jersey 08079, telephone 856-935-7510 ext. 8401 on or before **11:00 A.M. on Tuesday, December 20, 2022.** At that time and place all proposals received shall be publicly opened and announced by the County Purchasing Agent or her designee.

6

Proposals will thereafter be received by the Salem County Commissioners who shall award the contract for the services. The award of the Contract will be based on the following criteria: (i) responsiveness to the Proposal Requirements and other required submissions; (ii) general experience and reputation in the field; (iii) specific experience/knowledge of the County of Salem and the subject matter to be addressed under the Contract; (iv) qualifications and experience which most closely match the needs of the County; (v) availability to accommodate meeting and interface requirements with the County Officials for meetings, phone conferences, attendance at events and office consultations; (vi) office resources, including backup staff, which are deemed most adequate to service the needs of the County; and (vii) the applicant who is deemed otherwise most advantageous based on all information submitted or gathered in connection with the proposal.

The County reserves the right to: (i) not select any of the applicants; (ii) require applicants to submit to a personal interview and/or submit additional or clarifying information; (iii) to reject any or all proposals; (iv) to waive any informalities in the proposals; and (v) procure the articles or services from other sources if deemed most advantageous to the objectives of the County.

The County's determination of the applicant who is most advantageous to the goals and objectives of the County shall be final and conclusive.

The award of the contract shall be determined by majority vote on a resolution to be read by title at an open public meeting.

No applicant shall influence, or attempt to influence or cause to be influenced, any County Official, Officer or employee to use his/her official capacity in any manner which might tend to impair the objectivity or independence of judgment. No applicant shall cause or influence, or attempt to cause or influence, any County Official, Officer or employee to secure unwarranted privileges or advantages.

# **Proposal Requirements**

Applicants must submit one (1) original **CLEARLY** marked as original, one (1) electronic copy on CD or flash drive and four (4) full complete copies of the required information. The original proposal shall be marked to distinguish it from the copies. <u>The original document must contain a complete copy of this Request for</u> <u>Proposal with all pages initialed in the lower right corner.</u>

In order to be environmentally sensitive, the County of Salem requests vendors to NOT utilize three ring binders, plastic coated covers or divider tabs in their proposals or to bind or burse the proposal documents with plastic rings. Additionally, with the exception of the required forms and this request for proposal, the vendor's response to this RFP, which shall include the following items is to be limited to no more than 20 pages.

- 1. Please attach resume and/or other documentation demonstrating compliance with the "Minimum Requirements" detailed above.
- 2. Copy of Physicians License and Diploma.
- 3. Copy of Physicians Malpractice Insurance.

# Insurance

Vendor shall be required to provide a copy of their professional liability insurance with the proposal.

# **Standard Terms and Conditions**

#### 1. Terms Governing all Contracts

- 1.1 Unless the bidder is specifically instructed otherwise in this bid packet, the following terms and conditions shall apply to all contracts or purchase agreements made with the County of Salem. These terms are in addition to the terms and conditions set forth in the contract form and should be read in conjunction with same unless the bid packet specifically indicates otherwise. In the event that the bidder would like to present terms and conditions that are in conflict with either these terms and conditions or those set forth in the contract, the bidder must present those conflicts in an attached document clearly marked "Conflicts with Terms and Conditions" for the County of Salem to consider. This document must be attached to the bid packet and must be signed and dated by an official of the proposing company. Any conflicting terms and conditions that the County of Salem is willing to accept will be reflected in an addendum to the bid packet. The County's terms and conditions shall prevail over any conflicts set forth in a bidder's proposal that were not submitted through the above process and approved by the County. Nothing in these terms and conditions shall prohibit the County Solicitor from amending a contract when the Solicitor determines it is in the best interests of the County.
- 1.2 **Exceptions to Specifications** Exceptions, if any, to the specifications, shall be noted on the Proposal Form, and must be detailed in writing at the time of the bid. Exceptions to the specifications must be marked on the "Bid Exceptions Form" provided within. The form must be signed and dated by an official of the organization. Please note that proposals received without any exceptions noted shall be assumed to be in complete compliance with the specifications. It should be noted that failure to list "Exceptions to Specifications" shall in no way provide relief to vendors providing services which do not meet the technical specifications. Vendors found to be supplying services which are not identified as "Exceptions to Specifications" shall be subject to legal action.
- 1.3 Addenda Each and every request for interpretation of these specifications shall be made in writing, addressed and forwarded to the Salem County Purchasing Agent, who may send written instructions to the prospective bidders in the form of addenda. If an addendum is issued, prospective bidders shall acknowledge receipt of such on the form provided within this bid document, entitled "Acknowledgment of Receipt of Addenda", and must return this form with their submission. Failure to acknowledge and return with your submission the receipt of any issued addenda for this bid on the "Acknowledgement of Receipt of Addenda" form provided in this bid document shall be cause for your bid to be rejected. N.J.S.A. 40A:11-23.2.e.
- 1.4 **Oral Instructions** Neither the County of Salem nor its authorized representatives will be responsible in any way for oral answers unconfirmed in writing to any inquiries regarding the intent or meaning of these specifications.
- 1.5 **Reservations** The County of Salem reserves the right to reject any or all bids, if necessary, or to waive any informalities in the bids, and unless otherwise specified by the bidder, to accept any item, items or services in the bids should it be deemed in the best interest of the County to do so. The Board of County Commissioners also reserves the right to split bids, award individual items, or to award groups of items and categories of items.
- 1.6 **Time for Making Awards** The County of Salem normally awards contracts or rejects all bids within thirty (30) days, but in no case more than sixty (60) days. Exceptions to this schedule shall be in accordance with N.J.S.A. 40A:11-24, which provides that bidders, at the request of the contracting unit, may agree to have their bids held for consideration for a longer period.

**Brand Names** – Brand names or descriptions used in this specification are to acquaint bidders with the type of commodity desired and will be used as a standard by which alternate or competitive materials offered will be judged. Where a brand name, trade name, or other references using a manufacturer's name or terms appear it is intended to be a guide referring to a specific quality, grade, style, or size. A product of equal quality will be considered but must be designated in

- 1.7 accordance with the conditions specified in the "Exceptions to Specifications" document. For the purpose of evaluation, where an equivalent product is being bid, the bidder must indicate, no matter how slight, any variations from the items specified. If no variations are noted it will be construed that the bid fully conforms to the specifications in every instance. The decision by the Salem County Purchasing Agent for the County of Salem as to whether a bid alternative or substitute is in fact equal, shall be final and without recourse.
- 1.8 **Chemical Abstracts** The manufacturer or supplier of a substance or a mixture shall supply the Chemical Abstracts Service number of all the components of the mixture or substance and the chemical name to the County to assure that every container bears a proper label at a County facility. This complies with P.L. 1983, Chapter 315, "Worker Right to Know Act", subsection B, section 14. Further, all applicable Safety Data Sheets (SDS) must be furnished, in legible form, to the County of Salem and included in the response packet and with each shipment of material to the County.
- 1.9 **Tie Bids** The County of Salem reserves the right to award at their discretion to any one of the tie bidders.
- 1.10 **Signatures** The bid must be signed in ink by a company official in order to be accepted by the County of Salem as a valid bid. Failure to sign the bid may result in your bid being rejected.
- 1.11 **Differences** The County may, after bids are opened, request from any vendor, clarification of any statement or information contained in their bid. Should any differences arise between the contracting parties as to the meaning or intent of these Instructions or Specifications, the County Purchasing Agent or his designated representative's decision is to be final conclusive.
- 1.12 **Mailed Bids** Bids may be hand delivered or mailed consistent with the provisions of the legal notice to bidder. In the case of mailed bids, the County assumes no responsibility for bids received after the designated date and time and will return late bids unopened.
- 1.13 American Produced Goods Only manufactured and farm products of the United States, wherever available, shall be used under this contract pursuant to N.J.S.A. 40A:11-18. However, the decision of the Salem County Board of County Commissioners will be paramount where a price discrepancy favors the foreign goods or products and said decision does not conflict with the law.
- 1.14 **Conflicts of Interest** No bidder shall influence, or attempt to influence or cause to be influenced, any County officer or employee to use his/her official capacity in any manner which might tend to impair the objectivity or independence of judgment of said officer or employee. No bidder shall cause or influence, or attempt to cause or influence, any County officer or employee to use his/her official capacity to secure unwarranted privileges or advantages for the bidder or any other person.
- 1.15 **Trademark** By submission of the bid, the bidder certifies that the service to be furnished will not infringe upon any valid patent, trademark or copyright and the successful bidder shall, at its expense, defend any and all actions or suits charging such infringement, and will save the County harmless in any case of any such infringement.

# 2. State Law Requirements

These specifications, instructions to bidders, and all accompanying documents, the bid and contract awarded to the successful bidder shall be construed in accordance with the laws of the State of New Jersey.

- 2.1 Bid Security (Not required for this bid)
- 2.2 **Performance Bond** (Not required for this bid)
- 2.3 Public Works Contractor Registration (Not required for this bid)
- 2.5 **Prevailing Wage Act** (Not required for this bid)

**Business Registration** (*Required for this bid*) - Pursuant to <u>N.J.S.A.</u> 52:32-44, the County of Salem is prohibited from entering into a contract with an entity unless the bidder and each subcontractor named in the bid have a valid Business Registration Certificate on file with the Division of Revenue. N.J.S.A. 52:32-44 imposes the following requirements on contractors and all subcontractors that knowingly provide goods

or perform services for a contractor fulfilling this contract: the contractor shall provide written notice, to its subcontractors to submit proof of

- 2.6 Business Registration to the contractor; prior to receipt of final payment from a contracting agency, a contractor must submit to the contracting agency an accurate list of all subcontractors or attest that none was used; during the term of this contract, the contractor and its affiliates shall collect and remit, and shall notify all subcontractors and their affiliates that they must collect and remit to the Director, New Jersey Division of Taxation, the use tax due pursuant to the Sales and Use Tax Act, (N.J.S.A. 54:32B-1 et seq.) on all sales of tangible personal property delivered into this State. A contractor, subcontractor or supplier who fails to provide proof of Business Registration or provides false Business Registration information shall be liable to a penalty of \$25.00 for each day of violation, not to exceed \$50,000.00 for each Business Registration not properly provided or maintained under a contract with a contracting agency. Any questions in this regard can be directed to the Division of Revenue at (609) 292-1730. Form NJ-REG can be filed online at https://www.state.nj.us/treasury/revenue/busregcert.shtml.
- 2.7 Anti-Discrimination (Required for this bid) All parties to any contract with the County of Salem agree not to discriminate in employment and agree to abide by all anti-discrimination laws including those contained within N.J.S.A. 10:2-1 through N.J.S.A. 10:2-4, N.J.S.A. 10:5-1 et seq. and N.J.S.A. 10:5-31 through 10:5-38, and all rules and regulations issued there under are hereby incorporated by reference.
- 2.8 **Pay to Play Prohibitions** (*Not Required for this bid*) Pursuant to <u>N.J.S.A.</u> 19:44A-20.13 et seq. (L.2005, c. 51), and specifically, <u>N.J.S.A.</u> 19:44A-20.21, it shall be a breach of the terms of the contract for the business entity to: make or solicit a contribution in violation of the statute; knowingly conceal or misrepresent a contribution given or received; make or solicit contributions through intermediaries for the purpose of concealing or misrepresenting the source of the contribution; make or solicit any contribution on the condition or with the agreement that it will be contributed to a campaign committee or any candidate of holder of the public office of Governor, or to any State or county party committee; engage or employ a lobbyist or consultant with the intent or understanding that such lobbyist or consultant would make or solicit any contribution; fund contributions made by third parties, including consultants, attorneys, family members, and employees; engage in any exchange of contributions to circumvent the intent of the Legislation; or directly or indirectly through or by any other person or means, do any act which would subject that entity to the restrictions of the Legislation.
- 2.9 Americans with Disabilities Act (*Required for this bid*) The contractor must comply with all provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), P.L 101-336, in accordance with 42 <u>U.S.C.</u> 12101, et seq.
- 2.10 Affirmative Action Law (*Required for this bid*) In accordance with Affirmative Action Law, P.L. 1975, c.127 (N.J.A.C. 17:27) with implementation of July 10, 1978, successful bidder must agree to obtain individual employer certification and number and complete Affirmative Action employee information report.
- 2.11 Corporate Disclosure (*Required for this bid*) No corporation or partnership may be awarded a contract for the performance of work or the furnishing of materials or supplies, unless it lists with its bid, or prior thereto, the names and addresses of all stockholders who own ten (10) percent or more of its stock of any class, or all individual partners who own a ten (10) percent or greater interest therein (N.J.S.A. 52:25-24.2, P.L. 1977, Chapter 33).
- 2.12 **Financial and Ability Verification** The County, pursuant to the Local Public Contracts Law, N.J.S.A. 40A: 11-1 et seq., may require from any person proposing to Bid heron a statement showing his financial ability and experience in performing public work before furnishing him with the

Contract Documents, therefore, and if not satisfied with the sufficiency of the statement, may refuse the Contract Documents to him.

**Indemnification** (*Required for this bid*) - To the extent that state and/or federal laws limit the terms and conditions of this Section, it shall be deemed so limited to comply with such state and/or

2.13 federal laws. To the fullest extent permitted by law, (Contractor, i.e. Indemnitor) shall indemnify and hold harmless Salem County], its affiliates and their respective members, employees, agents and representatives (collectively, the "Indemnified Parties" and each an "Indemnified Party") from and against liabilities, claims, damages, losses, including but not limited to economic losses, demands, penalties, fines, judgments, actions and expenses, including but not limited to attorneys' fees, legal costs and legal expenses, [including those brought by or related to the Indemnitor's own employees, servants, agents or workmen such that the Indemnitor waives any immunity under any workers' compensation, disability benefit or other employee benefit acts or statutes for the purposes of this Section] provided that such liability, claim, damage, loss, demand, judgment, action or expense or penalty or fine [(1) allegedly or actually arises out of, is connected to, or results from performance of or failure to perform the work under this Contract by the Indemnitor, or the Indemnitor's agents, employees, sub tier contractors and suppliers (collectively, "Indemnitor Parties"), or (2) is connected with any accident or occurrence which happens or is alleged to have happened (a) in or about the place where such work is or was performed, (b) while the Indemnitor Parties are performing the work, or (c) while any of the Indemnitor Parties' property, work in progress, equipment or personnel are in or about such place or the vicinity where the accident or occurrence took place, or (3) arises out of any professional services, and, for each of the preceding, regardless of whether or not such liability, claim, damage, loss, demand, penalty, fine, action or expense is caused or alleged to have been caused in part by the Indemnified Parties.

However, this indemnification provision shall not apply to an Indemnified Party that is an architect, engineer, surveyor or its agents, servants or employees (collectively, "Engineers") for any liability, claim, damage, loss, demand, action or expenses caused by the Engineers sole negligence arising out of: (1) the preparation or approval by the Engineers of maps, drawings, opinions, reports, surveys, change orders, designs or specifications, or (2) the giving of or the failure to give directions or instructions by the Engineers provided such giving or failure to give is the primary cause of the liability, damage, claim, loss, demand, action or expense.

The obligations of this Section shall not be construed to negate, abridge, or reduce other rights, obligations or indemnity which would otherwise exist as to a party or person described in this Section. This Section shall survive the termination of this Contract.

2.14 **Political Contribution Disclosure** – The successful vendor will be awarded this contract based on merits and abilities of that vendor to provide the goods and services as described herein. In the event this contract is not awarded through a "fair and open process" pursuant to N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.4 et seq., the undersigned will hereby attest that vendor, its subsidiaries, assigns or principals controlling in excess of 10% of the company has neither made a contribution, that is reportable pursuant to the Election Law Enforcement Commission pursuant to N.J.S.A. 19:44A-8 or 19:44A-16, in the one year period preceding the award of the contract that would, pursuant to P.L. 2004, C19, affect its eligibility to perform this contract, nor will it make a reportable contribution during the term of the contract to any political party committee in the County of Salem if a member of that political party is serving in an elective public office of that County when the contract is awarded, or to any candidate committee of any person serving in an elective public office of Salem County when the contract is awarded.

N.J.S.A. Statue 34: 9-2 - Resident citizens to be preferred in employment on public works. In the construction of any public work for the state, or any county, city, township, borough, or other municipal

corporation or any board, committee, commission or officer thereof, whether the same be a building, excavation, sewer, or drainage construction, road building, paving, bridge, or any other form or kind of public work, preference in employment thereon shall be given to citizens of the State of New Jersey who have resided and maintained domiciles within the State for a period of not less than one (1) year immediately prior to such employment.

- 2.15 Persons other than citizens of the State may be employed when such citizens are not available. Every contract for the construction of public works shall provide that if this section is not complied with the Contract shall be voidable at the instance of the State or County. All boards, officers, agents or employees having the power to enter into contracts which provide for the expenditure of public money on public works, shall file in the Office of the Commissioner of Labor the name and address of all Contractors holding Contracts with the state, or any county, or municipal corporation, or with any board, committee, commission or officer thereof. Upon the demand of the Commissioner a Contractor shall furnish a list of name and address of all his or its Sub-contractors. Each Contractor performing work for the state, or for any county, or municipal corporation, or for any board, committee, commission, or officer thereof shall keep a list of his or its employees, stating whether they are native born citizens or naturalized citizens, and in case of naturalization, the date thereof and the name of the court in which granted. Any person, firm, or corporation violating the provisions of this section shall be deemed and adjudged a disorderly person, and upon conviction shall be punishable by a fine of not less than fifty dollars (\$50.00) nor more than five hundred dollars (\$500.00) or by imprisonment of not less than thirty days (30) nor more than ninety days (90), or by both such fine and imprisonment.
- 2.16 Disclosure of Contributions to New Jersey Election Law Enforcement Commission (ELEC) (Required for this bid) Bidders are advised that of the responsibility to file an annual disclosure statement of political contributions with the New Jersey Election Law Enforcement Commission (ELEC) if the bidder receives contracts in excess of \$50,000 from public entities in a calendar year. It is the Bidder's responsibility to determine if filing is necessary. Additional information on this requirement is available from ELEC at 888-313-3532 or at www.elec.state.nj.us.

N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.27 establishes a new disclosure requirement for business entities. It requires that, when a business entity has received in any calendar year \$50,000 or more in public contracts with public entities, it must file an annual report with the Election Law Enforcement Commission (ELEC). The report shall disclose any contribution of money or any other thing of value, including an in-kind contribution, or pledge to make a contribution of any kind:

- To a candidate for or the holder of any public office having ultimate responsibility for the awarding of public contracts; or
- To a political party committee, legislative leadership committee, political committee or continuing political committee.

The report will include all reportable contributions made by the business entity during the 12 months prior to the reporting deadline. ELEC will be promulgating a form and procedures for filing commencing in January 2007. ELEC can also impose fines for failure to comply with this requirement.

While the local unit has no role in this process, it is recommended that all bid or proposal specifications and contracts should include language notifying business entities of their potential obligation under the law. Such language could read as follows:

Starting in January 2007, all business entities are advised of their responsibility to file an annual disclosure statement of political contributions with the New Jersey Election Law Enforcement

Commission (ELEC) pursuant to\_N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.27 if they receive contracts in excess of \$50,000 from public entities in a calendar year. Business entities are responsible for determining if filing is necessary. Additional information on this requirement is available from ELEC at 888-313-3532 or at www.elec.state.nj.us.

# 3. Insurance (Required for this contract)

- 3.1 The successful vendor shall not commence any work in connection with the awarded contract until all of the following types of insurance have been obtained and the Solicitor for the County or Risk Management Consultant of Salem has approved the insurance policies. All insurance policies shall be obtained from an insurance company authorized to conduct business in the State of New Jersey and one that maintains an office in the State of New Jersey. The vendor shall furnish proof of insurance coverage by Certificate of Insurance accompanying the contract documents and shall name the County of Salem as additional insured (see paragraph below) on a primary and non-contributory basis. Additional insured status shall apply to General Liability, Automobile Liability and Umbrella (Excess) policies. Such Certificate of Insurance shall provide that the insurance company gives the County of Salem thirty (30) days prior notice of any changes or cancellation terms of such policies during the period of coverage. The County of Salem shall be exempt from, and in no way liable for, any sums of money that may represent a deductible in any insurance policy. The payment of any such deductible shall be the sole responsibility of the vendor providing such insurance.
- 3.2 The bidder's liability under this agreement shall continue after the termination of this agreement with respect to any liability, loss, expense or damage resulting from acts occurring prior to termination.
- 3.3 On any construction, reconstruction, alteration, or similar project, the Contractor shall require each Subcontractor to carry insurance coverage equal to or exceeding the type and level of coverage required to be carried by the Contractor. This coverage shall be in addition to the coverage carried by the Contractor and shall list the County of Salem Additional Insured on the policy.
- **3.4** It shall be the responsibility of the successful vendor to maintain in force such insurance policies named herein during the life of this contract.
  - 3.4.1 **Workers' Compensation and Employer's Liability**: including Occupational Diseases, shall be required of the successful vendor, covering its employees engaged in the work, in accordance with the statutory requirements of the laws of the State of New Jersey. The Worker's Compensation Insurance Policy shall contain an Employee's Liability endorsement providing limits of not less than statutory requirements, provided in the State in which the work is to be performed and elsewhere as may be required and shall include:

Workers' Compensation Coverage: Statutory Requirements Employers Liability Limits not less than:

- Bodily Injury by Accident: \$100,000 Each Accident
- Bodily Injury by Disease: \$100,000 Each Employee
- Bodily Injury by Disease: \$500,000 Policy Limit
- Includes coverage for sole proprietors, partners, members or officers working at the job site

**3.4.2** Commercial General Liability: Provided on ISO form CG 00 01 04 13 or an equivalent form including Premises - Operations, Independent Contractors, Products/Completed

Operations, Broad Form Property Damage, Contractual Liability, and Personal Injury and Advertising Injury.

Occurrence Form with the following limits:

- General Aggregate: \$2,000,000
- Products/Completed Operations Aggregate: \$2,000,000
- Each Occurrence: \$1,000,000
- Personal and Advertising Injury: \$1,000,000

# 3.4.3 Automobile Liability:

Coverage to include All Owned, Hired and Non-Owned Vehicles (or "Any Auto/Vehicle"), if you do not have any Owned Vehicles, you are still required to maintain coverage for Hired and Non-Owned Vehicles as either a stand-alone policy or endorsed onto the Commercial General Liability policy above.

• Per Accident Combined Single Limit \$1,000,000

# 3.4.4 Commercial Umbrella/Excess Liability:

Policy(ies) to apply on a Following Form Basis of the following:

- Commercial General Liability,
- Automobile Liability, and
- Employers Liability Coverage.
- Minimum Limits of Liability
- Occurrence Limit: \$5,000,000
- Aggregate Limit: \$5,000,000

# 3.4.5 Architects & Engineers Professional Liability Policy/Contractors Pollution Liability insurance-*NOT APPLICABLE TO THIS CONTRACT:*

Minimum Limits of Liability Per Claim Limit: \$5,000,000 Aggregate Limit: \$5,000,000

- Covering losses caused by professional and pollution incidents that arise from the operations of the Architect & Engineer/Contractor and /or their subcontractors of any tier.
- The Definition of "Covered Services" shall include the services required in the scope of this contract.
- Minimum Limits of Liability:
- Occurrence Limit: \$5,000,000
- Aggregate Limit: \$5,000,000
- Insurance to be maintained for the duration of the work and for a period of three (3) years after completion of work / final payment.

- No Exclusions for Silica, Asbestos or Lead-<u>NOT APPLICABLE TO THIS</u> <u>CONTRACT</u>
- Include Mold Coverage for full policy limit of liability-<u>NOT APPLICABLE TO THIS</u> <u>CONTRACT</u>
- Shall include coverage for all pollutants as defined under the Resource Conservation and Recovery Act, as amended, 42 U.S.C. Section 6901 et. Seq. ("RCRA") or any related state or city environmental statute or the removal of any petroleum contaminated material at the project, -<u>NOT APPLICABLE TO THIS CONTRACT</u>
- All owned and / or 3<sup>rd</sup> Party disposal facilities must be licensed and maintain pollution liability insurance of not less than \$2,000,000-<u>NOT APPLICABLE TO THIS CONTRACT</u>

# **ADDITIONAL INSURED:**

Salem County, 94 Market Street, Salem, NJ 08079 (including Affiliates) shall be named as an ADDITIONAL INSURED on all liability policies (General Liability, Automobile Liability and Umbrella (Excess), except Workers' Compensation and Professional Liability, for ongoing operations and completed operations on a primary and non-contributory basis.

# WAIVER of RIGHTS OF SUBROGATION:

Contractor shall waive all rights of recovery, where allowed by law, against Salem County and all the additional insured for loss or damage covered by any of the insurance maintained by the Contractor.

### Sample Certificate of Insurance Form

-	ORD					TE OF LIA					- Ard	E (NWDD0000)
CERT	W. THIS CEP	NOT	AFFIRMAT	URA	Y OR N	FGATIVELY AMEND	. EXTE	ND OR ALT	ER THE CO	UPON THE CERTIFIC VERAGE AFFORDED THE ISSUING INSURE	BY T	HE POLICIES
IMPO	RTANT: If the	certifi s of t	cate holder i he policy, c	s an ertair	ADDITIC	NAL INSURED, the	olicy(id dorsem	es) must be e ent. A state	ndorsed. If ment on thi	SUBROGATION IS WA s certificate does not	IVED, confe	subject to the r rights to the
IODUC							CONTA NAME: PHONE (AC, N E-NAE			TAX AC, No	k	
							E-NAL ADDRE	55				1
							-		JRER(S) AFFOR	DING COVERAGE	_	NAJC #
UREO							INSURE	12 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1				
							INSURE	2010				
							INSUR	CALLS IN THE OWNER				
							INSURE				-	a series a
				-			INSURE	RF:				
OVE	RAGES		CER	TIFIC	CATEN	UMBER:	AVAL DES	IN IPOLIEC TO		REVISION NUMBER: ED NAMED ABOVE FOR	THE	POUCY PERIO
CERT	USIONS AND CO	NDITIO	ED OR MAY	PERT	DAIN TH	E INSURANCE AFFOR ITS SHOWN MAY HAV	DED BY	THE POLICIE	S DESCRIBE PAID CLAIMS	DOCUMENT WITH RESI D HEREIN IS SUBJECT	TO AI	L THE TERMS
SR R	TYPE OF IN NERAL LIABILITY	SURA	CE	INSR	WVD	POLICY NUMBER		W MOONYYYYY	INN/OD/YYYY]	EACH DCCURRENCE		000.000
×		NERO'	LABILITY	_						DANAGE TO RENTED PREMISES (Ea occurrence)	5	SOLATA AN
1	CLAIMS-MAD									MED EXP (Any one person)	8	
T	- Course and	- 1	1.00000							PERSONAL & ADV INJURY	\$	
										GENERAL AGGREGATE	\$ 2.	000.000
GE	NIL AGGREGATE LIN		LIES PER							PRODUCTS - COMP/OP AGE		
	POLICY PR		LOC							COMBINED SINGLE UMIT	\$	
AL	TONOBILE UABILIT	Y								(Ea accident)	8	
-	ANY AUTO		CHEDULED		1.2.2					BODILY INJURY (Per person) BODILY INJURY (Per accider		
-	ALL OWNED AUTOS	- A	ON-OWNED							DOCUMENTY DUMACE	0 8	
-	HRED AUTOS	- 4	UTOS							(Per socidient)	8	
×	UNBRELLALIAB	×	OCCUR	-	-					EACH OCCURRENCE	\$ 5.	000,000
Ê	EXCESS LIAB	1	CLAIMS-MADE	1						AGGREGATE		000,000
	DED METE	NTION	1				-				8	
W	DRKERS COMPENSA	TION								TORY LIMITS EN	t l	
A1 A5	ID ENPLOYERS' LIAI IY PROPRIETOR/PAR FICEMEMBER EXCU	TNERE	XECUTIVE N	NIA	-					E L. EACH ACCIDENT		000.000
CM.	andatory in NHI		Land	1	1					E.L. DISEASE - EA EMPLOY		
0	es, describe under ISCRIPTION OF OPER	ATION	i beiow		-					E.L. DISEASE - POLICY LIM	r \$ 2,	000,000
				-								
				1							-	
ISCRIP	TION OF OPERATIO	NS/LO	CATIONS / VEHIC	LES	Attach ACC	ORD 101, Additional Remark	s Schedul	e, if more spece is lability policies	required) (excent )//ex	kers' Compensation an	d Profe	esional Liphite
r ono	bing operations a	and co	mpleted oper	ations	s on a pr	mary noncontributory	basis."	and ponder	1-1-1-14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 1	in the second seco		
- 0				0.000								
_										1000		
ERT	FICATE HOLD	ER		-			CAN	CELLATION			_	
County of Salem 94 Market Street Salem, NJ 08079			NJ 08079	SHOULD ANY OF THE ABOVE DESCRIBED POLICIES BE CANCELLED BEFOR THE EXPIRATION DATE THEREOF, NOTICE WILL BE DELIVERED I ACCORDANCE WITH THE POLICY PROVISIONS.								
							AUTH	RIZED REPRESE	NTATIVE			
							1	Control our deale				

# 4. Terms Related to Price and Payment

- 4.1 Carelessness in quoting prices or in preparation of the bid otherwise shall not relieve the bidder. All quotations made on the bid form shall be made with a typewriter, or pen and ink. Any alterations, erasures, and/or white outs shall be initialed in ink by the bidder. Failure to provide all information, and/or failure to initial alterations may cause your bid to be rejected.
- 4.2 Prices shall be net, including any charges for packing, crating, containers, etc. All transportation charges shall be fully prepaid by the contractor, F.O.B. destination and placement at locations specified by the County of Salem. No additional charges will be allowed for any transportation costs resulting from partial shipments made at the contractor's convenience. The vendor shall guarantee any or all materials and services supplied under these specifications. Defective or inferior items shall be replaced at the expense of the vendor. In the case of rejected materials, the vendor shall be responsible for return freight charges.
- 4.3 Additional Claims The successful bidder agrees that he will make no claim for additional payment or any other concession because of any misinterpretation or misunderstanding of the contract on his part, or of any failure to fully acquaint himself with any conditions related to the contract.

**Items Bid** - No bidder will be allowed to offer more than one price on each item even though he may feel that he has two (2) or more types/products that will meet the specifications. Bidders must determine for themselves which type/product to offer. If said bidder should submit more than one

- 4.4 price on any item, all prices for the item shall be rejected. If the amount shown in words and its equivalent in words do not agree, the written words shall be binding. Ditto marks are not considered writing or printing and shall not be used. In the event that there is a discrepancy between the unit prices and the extended totals, the unit prices shall prevail. In the event there is an error in the summation of the extended totals, the computation by the County of Salem of the extended totals shall govern. The award of contract will be made on the **PRICE and OTHER FACTORS**, to the best interest of the County of Salem. However, if for any reason the County of Salem deems it inadvisable to make an award of the item herein described, no award will be recommended, and their decision is to be final and conclusive.
- 4.5 **Quantity** Unless otherwise specified on the Proposal Form or in the Technical Instructions for individual classes of commodities, the quantities listed are approximate only, and the County does not guarantee to purchase any definite, minimum, or maximum quantities.
- 4.6 **Taxes** The County of Salem is exempt from any State sales tax and Federal excise tax. In submitting its bid, the bidder certifies that its total base bid does not include any NJ State Sales Tax.
- 4.7 **Permit Fees-** All bids submitted shall include in the price of any applicable permits or fees required by any other government entity that has jurisdiction to require the same. Vendor awarded the work will be responsible for filing for all permits required to complete the job.
- 4.8 **Payment** A purchase order will be issued for each order from the Salem County Purchasing Department. No other order shall be accepted. With each purchase order, a voucher will be submitted for a Claimant signature. The vendor will sign the voucher and return it to the User Department. Upon receipt of the entire order, the payment will be sent the third Thursday of the following month. Proof of delivery documentation shall be attached to all vouchers submitted for payment. Please note that Salem County vouchers received by 25<sup>th</sup> day of a month are normally paid the third Thursday of the following month. Promptness in submitting vouchers is of advantage to the vendor. The County shall not be responsible for any late fees or service fees.
- 4.9 New Jersey Prompt Payment Act The New Jersey Prompt Payment Act, <u>N.J.S.A.</u> 52:32-32 et seq., requires state agencies to pay for goods and services within sixty (60) days of the agency's receipt of a properly executed Purchase Order or within sixty (60) days of receipt and acceptance of goods and services, whichever is later. Properly executed performance security, when required, must be received by the County of Salem prior to processing any payments for goods and services accepted by state agencies.

# 5. Terms Related to Termination/Cancellation

- 5.1 **Termination for Default** The contractor's right to perform this contract may be terminated by the County in the event services are not performed as called for in the contract. Thereafter, the County may have the service performed by others and the Contractor shall be liable for all costs to the County in excess of the contract price for the remaining portion of the contract.
- 5.2 **Termination for Convenience** If the County elects to terminate this contract, written notice will be given at least thirty (30) days in advance of the effective date. The contractor will be paid for all labor and material provided as of the termination date. No consideration will be given for the loss of anticipated revenue on the cancelled portion of the contract.
- 5.3 **Cancellation for Unappropriated Funds** Salem County's obligation to make payment under this contract is contingent upon the availability of appropriated funds and receipt of revenues from which payment for contract purposes can be made. No legal liability on the part of the County of Salem for payment of any money shall arise unless and until funds are appropriated each fiscal year to the using agency by the County Treasurer and made available through receipt of revenues.

# END OF GENERAL INSTRUCTION

# **Check List**

Official Bid Proposal				
Affirmative Action Requirements				
Equal Employment Opportunity Language				
Corporate Disclosure Statement pursuant to N.J.S.A. 52:25-24.2-Notarized and Raised Seal				
Consent of Insurance-Notarized and Raised Seal				
Non-Collusion Affidavit- Notarized and Raised Seal				
Debarment Certification				
Acknowledge of Receipt of Addenda Form				
ITEMS THAT ARE CHECKED BELOW MUST BE SUBMITTED BY CONTRACT AWARD				
Certificates of the Required Insurance naming Salem County Additional Insured				
New Jersey Business Registration Certificate (Updated September 2018)				
W-9 Taxpayer Identification Number and Certificate				
Disclosure of Investment Activity in Iran				
Disclosure of Contributions to New Jersey Election Law Enforcement Commission				
TITEMS THAT ARE CHECKED RELOW are to be reviewed by the Bidders				
General Information and Standard Terms and Conditions				
Technical Specifications				
	Affirmative Action Requirements       Equal Employment Opportunity Language         Corporate Disclosure Statement pursuant to N.J.S.A. 52:25-24.2-Notarized and Raised Seal       Consent of Insurance-Notarized and Raised Seal         Non-Collusion Affidavit- Notarized and Raised Seal       Debarment Certification         Acknowledge of Receipt of Addenda Form       Acknowledge of Receipt of Addenda Form         TEMS THAT ARE CHECKED BELOW MUST BE SUBMITTED BY CONTRACT AWARD       Certificates of the Required Insurance naming Salem County Additional Insured         New Jersey Business Registration Certificate (Updated September 2018)       W-9 Taxpayer Identification Number and Certificate         Disclosure of Investment Activity in Iran       Disclosure of Contributions to New Jersey Election Law Enforcement Commission         ITEMS THAT ARE CHECKED BELOW are to be reviewed by the Bidders       Americans With Disability Act of 1990 Language         General Information and Standard Terms and Conditions       General Information and Standard Terms and Conditions			

The items and/or forms indicated above must be reviewed and/or submitted with your bid. This checklist is provided for informational purposes only. All required documentation may not be listed above, and it shall be the responsibility of the bidder to carefully review the complete the bid packet, familiarize themselves with the requirements of the packet, and to submit with their bid all required documentation.

The undersigned hereby acknowledges that they have submitted and/or reviewed the above listed requirements:

Name of Company:

 Signature:
 \_\_\_\_\_\_

Print Name: \_\_\_\_\_\_ Title: \_\_\_\_\_

# Affirmative Action Requirements

RESPONDENTS ARE REQUIRED TO COMPLY WITH THE REQUIREMENTS OF P.L. 1975, c. 127 (N.J.S.A. 10:5-31, et seq.). See also N.J.A.C. 17:27 et seq.

# **REQUIRED AFFIRMATIVE ACTION EVIDENCE**

- A. **PROCUREMENT & SERVICE CONTRACTS** (which are not subject to a federally approved or sanctioned affirmative action program). All successful vendors must submit within seven (7) calendar days of the notice of intent to award or the signing of the contract, whichever is sooner, one of the following:
  - 1. A PHOTOCOPY OF THEIR <u>FEDERAL LETTER OF AFFIRMATIVE ACTION</u> <u>PLAN APPROVAL</u>
  - 2. A PHOTOCOPY OF THEIR <u>CERTIFICATE OF EMPLOYEE INFORMATION</u> <u>REPORT</u>
  - 3. A COMPLETED <u>AFFIRMATIVE ACTION EMPLOYEE INFORMATION</u> <u>REPORT AA302</u>
- B. CONSTRUCTION CONTRACTS ALL SUCCESSFUL CONTRACTORS MUST SUBMIT <u>WITHIN THREE (3) CALENDAR DAYS</u> OF THE SIGNING OF THE CONTRACT AN <u>INITIAL PROJECT MANNING REPORT AA 201</u> FOR ANY CONTRACT AWARD THAT MEETS OR EXCEEDS THE PUBLIC AGENCY BIDDING THRESHOLD.

COMPANY NAME:

SIGNATURE: \_\_\_\_\_ DATE:

PRINT NAME:

TITLE:

Professional Services for the County of Salem Tuesday, December 20, 11:00 A.M. Prevailing Time

# Americans with Disabilities Act

The Contractor and the County do hereby agree that the provisions of Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 (The "Act") (42 U.S.C. S12.101 et seq.), which prohibits discrimination on the basis of disability by public entities in all services, programs and activities provided or made available by public entities, and the rules and regulations promulgated pursuant thereunto, are made part of this Contract. In providing any aid, benefit, or service on behalf of the County pursuant to this contract, the Contractor agrees that the performance shall be in strict compliance with this Act. In the event the that the Contractor, its agents, servants, or employees, or subcontractors violate or are alleged to have violated this Act during the performance of this contract, the Contractor shall defend the County in any action or administrative proceeding commenced pursuant to this Act. The Contractor shall indemnify, protect, and save harmless, the County, its agents, servants, and employees from and against any and all suits, claims, losses, demands, or damages of whatever kind or nature, arising out of or claimed to arise out of the alleged violation. The Contractor shall, at his own expense, appear, defend, and pay any and all legal services and any and all costs and other expenses arising from such action or administrative proceeding or incurred in connection therewith. In any and all complaints brought pursuant to the County's grievance procedure, the Contractor agrees to abode by any decision of the County which is rendered pursuant to said grievance procedure. If any action or administrative proceeding results in an award of damages against the County or if the County incurs any expense to cure a violation of the ADA which has been brought pursuant to its grievance procedure, the Contractor shall satisfy and discharge the same at its own expense.

The County shall, as soon as practicable after a claim has been made against it, give written notice thereof to the Contractor along with full and complete particulars of the claim. If any action or administrative proceeding is brought against the County or any of its agents, servants, and employees, the County shall expeditiously forward or have forwarded to the Contractor, every demand, complaint, notice, summons, pleading, or other process received by the County or its representatives.

It is expressly agreed and understood that any approval by the County of the services provided by the Contractor pursuant to this contract will not relieve the Contractor of the obligation to comply with the Act and to defend, indemnify, protect, and save harmless the County pursuant to this paragraph.

It is further agreed and understood that the County assumes no obligation to indemnify or save harmless the Contractor, its agents, servants, employees and subcontractors for any claim which may arise out of their performance of the Agreement. Furthermore, the Contractor expressly understands and agrees that the provisions of this indemnification clause shall in no way limit the Contractor's obligations assumed in this Agreement, nor shall they be constructed to relieve the Contractor from any liability, nor preclude the County from taking other actions available to it under any other provisions of this Agreement or otherwise at law.

# Note:

# Do not leave the subcontractor pages blank. If you do not intend to use any subcontractors, then you must so state that you will not be using subcontractors in the appropriate place on each page.

#### **EXHIBIT A** (Revised 04/10)

#### MANDATORY EQUAL EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY LANGUAGE N.J.S.A. 10:5-31 et seq. (P.L. 1975, C. 127) N.J.A.C. 17:27 GOODS, PROFESSIONAL SERVICE AND GENERAL SERVICE CONTRACTS

During the performance of this contract, the contractor agrees as follows:

The contractor or subcontractor, where applicable, will not discriminate against any employee or applicant for employment because of age, race, creed, color, national origin, ancestry, marital status, affectional or sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, disability, nationality or sex. Except with respect to affectional or sexual orientation and gender identity or expression, the contractor will ensure that equal employment opportunity is afforded to such applicants in recruitment and employment, and that employees are treated during employment, without regard to their age, race, creed, color, national origin, ancestry, marital status, affectional or sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, disability, nationality or sex. Such equal employment opportunity shall include, but not be limited to the following: employment, upgrading, demotion, or transfer; recruitment or recruitment advertising; layoff or termination; rates of pay or other forms of compensation; and selection for training, including apprenticeship. The contractor agrees to post in conspicuous places, available to employees and applicants for employment, notices to be provided by the Public Agency Compliance Officer setting forth provisions of this nondiscrimination clause.

The contractor or subcontractor, where applicable will, in all solicitations or advertisements for employees placed by or on behalf of the contractor, state that all qualified applicants will receive consideration for employment without regard to age, race, creed, color, national origin, ancestry, marital status, affectional or sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, disability, nationality or sex.

The contractor or subcontractor will send to each labor union, with which it has a collective bargaining agreement, a notice, to be provided by the agency contracting officer, advising the labor union of contractor's commitments under this chapter and shall post copies of the notice in conspicuous places available to employees and applicants for employment.

The contractor or subcontractor, where applicable, agrees to comply with any regulations promulgated by the Treasurer pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:5-31 et seq., as amended and supplemented from time to time and the Americans with Disabilities Act.

The contractor or subcontractor agrees to make good faith efforts to meet targeted county employment goals established in accordance with N.J.A.C. 17:27-5.2.

The contractor or subcontractor agrees to inform in writing its appropriate recruitment agencies including, but not limited to, employment agencies, placement bureaus, colleges, universities, and labor unions, that it does not discriminate on the basis of age, race, creed, color, national origin, ancestry, marital status, affectional or sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, disability, nationality or sex, and that it will discontinue the use of any recruitment agency which engages in direct or indirect discriminatory practices.

The contractor or subcontractor agrees to revise any of its testing procedures, if necessary, to assure that all personnel testing conforms with the principles of job-related testing, as established by the statutes and

court decisions of the State of New Jersey and as established by applicable Federal law and applicable Federal court decisions.

In conforming with the targeted employment goals, the contractor or subcontractor agrees to review all procedures relating to transfer, upgrading, downgrading and layoff to ensure that all such actions are taken without regard to age, creed, color, national origin, ancestry, marital status, affectional or sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, disability, nationality or sex, consistent with the statutes and court decisions of the State of New Jersey, and applicable Federal law and applicable Federal court decisions.

The contractor shall submit to the public agency, after notification of award but prior to execution of a goods and services contract, one of the following three documents: Letter of Federal Affirmative Action Plan Approval, Certificate of Employee Information Report or Employee Information Report Form AA302 (electronically provided by the Division and distributed to the public agency through the Division's website at www.state.us/treasury/contract\_compliance)

The contractor and its subcontractors shall furnish such reports or other documents to the Division of Public Contracts Equal Employment Opportunity Compliance as may be requested by the office from time to time in order to carry out the purposes of these regulations, and public agencies shall furnish such information as may be requested by the Division of Public Contracts Equal Employment Opportunity Compliance for conducting a compliance investigation pursuant to <u>Subchapter 10 of the Administrative Code at</u> N.J.A.C. 17:27.

I, the undersigned, do hereby agree to the terms as outlined in EXHIBIT A (Revised 04/10) from the New Jersey Public Law 1975, c. 127 (NJAC 17:27) MANDATORY AFFIRMATIVE ACTION LANGUAGE FOR GOODS, PROFESSIONAL SERVICE AND GENERAL SERVICE CONTRACTS in the State of New Jersey.

SIGNATURE		 
PRINT	NAME	 
TITLE		
COMPANY		
ADDRESS		

# **Corporate Disclosure Statement**

#### STATEMENT OF OWNERSHIP DISCLOSURE

N.J.S.A. 52:25-24.2 (P.L. 1977, c.33, as amended by P.L. 2016, c.43)

This statement shall be completed, certified to, and included with all bid and proposal submissions. Failure to submit the required information is cause for automatic rejection of the bid or proposal.

Name of Organization:

**Organization Address:** 

#### **Part I** Check the box that represents the type of business organization:

Sole Proprietorship (skip Parts II and III, execute certification in Part IV)

Non-Profit Corporation (skip Parts II and III, execute certification in Part IV)

For-Profit Corporation (any type) Limited Liability Company (LLC)

Partnership Limited Partnership Limited Liability Partnership (LLP)

Other (be specific):

# <u>Part II</u>

The list below contains the names and addresses of all stockholders in the corporation who own 10 percent or more of its stock, of any class, or of all individual partners in the partnership who own a 10 percent or greater interest therein, or of all members in the limited liability company who own a 10 percent or greater interest therein, as the case may be. (COMPLETE THE LIST BELOW IN THIS SECTION)

#### OR

No one stockholder in the corporation owns 10 percent or more of its stock, of any class, or no individual partner in the partnership owns a 10 percent or greater interest therein, or no member in the limited liability company owns a 10 percent or greater interest therein, as the case may be. (**SKIP TO PART IV**)

(Please attach additional sheets if more space is needed):

Name of Individual or Business Entity	Home Address (for Individuals) or Business Address

# <u>Part III</u> DISCLOSURE OF 10% OR GREATER OWNERSHIP IN THE STOCKHOLDERS, PARTNERS OR LLC MEMBERS LISTED IN PART II

If a bidder has a direct or indirect parent entity which is publicly traded, and any person holds a 10 percent or greater beneficial interest in the publicly traded parent entity as of the last annual federal Security and Exchange Commission (SEC) or foreign equivalent filing, ownership disclosure can be met by providing links to the website(s) containing the last annual filing(s) with the federal Securities and Exchange Commission (or foreign equivalent) that contain the name and address of each person holding a 10% or greater beneficial interest in the publicly traded parent entity, along with the relevant page numbers of the filing(s) that contain the information on each such person. Attach additional sheets if more space is needed.

Website (URL) containing the last annual SEC (or foreign equivalent) filing	Page #'s

**Please list** the names and addresses of each stockholder, partner or member owning a 10 percent or greater interest in any corresponding corporation, partnership and/or limited liability company (LLC) listed in Part II **other than for any publicly traded parent entities referenced above**. The disclosure shall be continued until names and addresses of every noncorporate stockholder, and individual partner, and member exceeding the 10 percent ownership criteria established pursuant to N.J.S.A. 52:25-24.2 has been listed. **Attach additional sheets if more space is needed.** 

Stockholder/Partner/Member and Corresponding Entity Listed in Part II	Home Address (for Individuals) or Business Address

# Part IV Certification

I, being duly sworn upon my oath, hereby represent that the foregoing information and any attachments thereto to the best of my knowledge are true and complete. I acknowledge: that I am authorized to execute this certification on behalf of the bidder/proposer; that the *County of Salem* is relying on the information contained herein and that I am under a continuing obligation from the date of this certification through the completion of any contracts with *County of Salem* to notify the *County of Salem* in writing of any changes to the information contained herein; that I am aware that it is a criminal offense to make a false statement or misrepresentation in this certification, and if I do so, I am subject to criminal prosecution under the law and that it will constitute a material breach of my agreement(s) with the, permitting the *County of Salem* to declare any contract(s) resulting from this certification void and unenforceable.

Full Name (Print):	Title:	
Signature:	Date:	

# **Consent of Insurance Coverage**

WHEREAS, \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ as principal, has submitted a proposal to provide goods and/or services as specified herein to the County of Salem, and whereas, in order for such proposal to be considered, proof of insurance must be submitted therewith;

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT KNOWN THAT, if the County of Salem shall accept the proposal of the Principal and the Principal shall enter into a contract with the County of Salem in accordance with the terms of such proposal, we the undersigned, do hereby state that we will provide the principal with insurance coverage as set below:

- A. The insurance to be provided shall be underwritten by a company licensed to conduct business in the State of New Jersey and who also maintains an office in the State of New Jersey.
- B. Comprehensive General Liability insurance in an amount no less than \$1,000,000.00 combined single limit including broad form comprehensive general liability insurance liability endorsement, and \$2,000,000.00 aggregate property damage per accident; and shall include provisions for thirty (30) days prior written notice to the County of Salem of any changes, modifications, or cancellation of such coverage. The County of Salem shall be included as an additional named insured.
- C. Comprehensive General Automobile Liability insurance in an amount no less than \$1,000,000.00 combined single limit covering owned, non-owned, or hired vehicles and shall include provisions for thirty (30) days prior written notice to the County of Salem of any changes, modifications, or cancellation of such coverage. The County of Salem shall be included as an additional named insured.
- D. All policies maintained shall name the County of Salem as an additional named insured and shall provide for thirty (30) days prior written notice to the County of Salem of any changes, modifications, or cancellation terms of such policies and we shall provide the Office of the County Counsel with certificates of insurance evidencing such policies and provisions.
- E. All required insurance coverage must be in effect no later than 12:01 A.M., prevailing time, at the start of the day of the contract and remain in effect for the duration of the contract, including any extensions. PRINCIPAL:

Sworn to and subscribed
Before me on this
Day of,
20

(Proposer's Company Name)

(Authorized Signature for the Principal)

NOTARY PUBLIC

My Commission expires:

**INSURER:** 

25

# **Non-Collusion Affidavit**

State of	
County of	SS:
I,(Name of Affiant)	residing in(Name of Municipality)
	and the State of,
	to law on my oath depose and say that:
I am	of the firm (Name of Firm)
	above named project, and that I executed the said proposal with full
authority so to do; that said vendor has	not, directly or indirectly, entered into any agreement, participated
in any collusion, or otherwise taken any	y action in restraint of free, competitive bidding in connection with
the above named project; and that all sta	atements contained in said proposal and in this affidavit are true and
correct, and made with full knowledge	that the County of Salem in the State of New Jersey relies upon the
truth of the statements contained in this	s affidavit in awarding the contract for the said project.
I further warrant that no person or selli	ing agency has been employed or retained to solicit or secure such
contract upon an agreement or understa	anding for a commission, percentage, brokerage, or contingent fee,
except bona fide employees or bon	a fide established commercial or selling agencies maintained
by	(N.J.S.A. 52:34-15).
(	(Name of Contractor)
Sworn to and subscribed	
Before me on this	(Signature of Affiant)
Day of,	

(Print Name of Affiant)

NOTARY PUBLIC

20\_\_\_\_\_.

My Commission expires:

#### CERTIFICATION OF NON-DEBARMENT FOR FEDERAL GOVERNMENT CONTRACTS N.J.S.A. 52:32-44.1 (P.L. 2019, c.406)

This certification shall be completed, certified to, and submitted to the contracting unit prior to contract award, except for emergency contracts where submission is required prior to payment.

PART I: VENDOR INFORMATION				
Individual or				
Organization Name				
Address of Individual or				
Organization				
DUNS Code (if applicable)				
CAGE Code (if applicable)				
Check the box that represents the type of business organization:				

□ Sole Proprietorship (skip Parts III and IV) □ Non-Profit Corporation (skip Parts III and IV)

□ For-Profit Corporation (any type) □ Limited Liability Company (LLC) □ Partnership

□ Limited Partnership □ Limited Liability Partnership (LLP) □ Other (be specific):

### PART II - CERTIFICATION OF NON-DEBARMENT: Individual or Organization

I hereby certify that the **individual or organization listed above in Part I** is not debarred by the federal government from contracting with a federal agency. I further acknowledge: that I am authorized to execute this certification on behalf of the above-named organization; that the *County of Salem* is relying on the information contained herein and that I am under a continuing obligation from the date of this certification through the date of contract award by *County of Salem* to notify the *County of Salem* in writing of any changes to the information contained herein; that I am aware that it is a criminal offense to make a false statement or misrepresentation in this certification, and if I do so, I am subject to criminal prosecution under the law and that it will constitute a material breach of my agreement(s) with the **County of Salem** to declare any contract(s) resulting from this certification void and unenforceable. Full Name (Print):

Full Name (Print):	Titl	2:
Signature:	Dat	e:

PART III – CERTIFICATION OF	NON-DEBARMENT: Individual or Entity Owning Greater than 50 Percent of Organization			
Section A (Check the Box that app	lies)			
	Below is the name and address of the stockholder in the corporation who owns more than 50 percent of its voting stock, or of the partner in the partnership who owns more than 50 percent interest therein, or of the member of the limited liability company owning more than 50 percent interest therein, as the case may be.			
Name of Individual or Organization				
Home Address (for Individual) or Business Address				
	OR			
	No one stockholder in the corporation owns more than 50 percent of its voting stock, or no partner in the partnership owns more than 50 percent interest therein, or no member in the limited liability company owns more than 50 percent interest therein, as the case may be.			
Section B (Ski	o if no Business entity is listed in Section A above)			
	Below is the name and address of the stockholder in the corporation who owns more than 50 percent of the voting stock of the organization's parent entity, or of the partner in the partnership who owns more than 50 percent interest in the organization's parent entity or of the member of the limited liability company owning more than 50 percent interest in organization's parent entity, as the case may be.			
Stockholder/Partner/Member Owning Greater Than 50 Percent of Parent Entity				
Home Address (for Individual) or Business Address				
	OR			
	No one stockholder in the parent entity corporation owns more than 50 percent of its voting stock, no partner in the parent entity partnership owns more than 50 percent interest therein, or no member in the parent entity limited liability company owns more than 50 percent interest therein, as the case may be.			
	Section C – Part III Certification			
with a federal agency owns greater the owns greater than 50 percent of a pare authorized to execute this certification relying on the information contained l certification through the date of contra any changes to the information contain statement or misrepresentation in this law and that it will constitute a materi	organization that is debarred by the federal government from contracting an 50 percent of the <b>Organization listed above in Part I</b> or, if applicable,			
Signature:	Date:			

Part IV – Cl	Part IV – CERTIFICATION OF NON-DEBARMENT: Contractor – Controlled Entities						
		Section A					
	Below is the name and address of the corporation(s) in which the <b>Organization listed</b> in <b>Part I</b> owns more than 50 percent of voting stock, or of the partnership(s) in which the <b>Organization listed in Part I</b> owns more than 50 percent interest therein, or of the limited liability company or companies in which the <b>Organization listed above in</b> <b>Part I</b> owns more than 50 percent interest therein, as the case may be.						
Name of B	Business Entity	]	Business Address				
**Add additional sh	eets if necessary**						
		OR					
		pration and does not ow	not own greater than 50 percent of the n greater than 50 percent interest in				
Sec	tion B (skip if no busines						
	Below are the names and	d addresses of any entiti percent of the voting sto pership or limited liabili	ies in which an entity listed in Part III ock (corporation) or owns greater than ity company).				
	Entity Controlled by Section A of Part IV		Business Address				
<u>** 1 1 11'.' 1 01</u>	· · C · · · · ·						
**Add additional Sh	neets if necessary**	OR					
	No entity listed in Part III A owns greater than 50 percent of the voting stock in any corporation or owns greater than 50 percent interest in any partnership or limited liability company.						
		C – Part IV Certificati	on				
I hereby certify that the <b>Organization listed above in Part I</b> does not own greater than 50 percent of any entity that that is debarred by the federal government from contracting with a federal agency and, if applicable, does not own greater than 50 percent of any entity that in turns owns greater than 50 percent of any entity debarred by the federal government from contracting with a federal agency. I further acknowledge: that I am authorized to execute this certification on behalf of the above-named organization; that the <i>County of Salem</i> is relying on the information contained herein and that I am under a continuing obligation from the date of this certification through the date of contract award by <i>County of Salem</i> to notify the <i>County of Salem</i> in writing of any changes to the information contained herein; that I am aware that it is a criminal offense to make a false statement or misrepresentation in this certification, and if I do so, I am subject to criminal prosecution under the law and that it will constitute a material breach of my agreement(s) with the <i>County of Salem</i> , permitting the <i>County of Salem</i> to declare any contract(s) resulting from this certification void and unenforceable. Full Name (Print):							
Full Name (Print): Signature:		Title: Date:					

# **Business Registration Certificates and Compliance**

#### Revised Contract Language for Business Registration Certificates and Compliance (9-2018)

Pursuant to <u>N.J.S.A.</u> 52:32-44, Salem County ("Contracting Agency") is prohibited from entering into a contract with an entity unless the vendor/proposer/contractor, and each subcontractor that is required by law to be named in a proposal/proposal/contract has a valid Business Registration Certificate on file with the Division of Revenue and Enterprise Services within the Department of the Treasury.

Prior to contract award or authorization, the contractor shall provide the Contracting Agency with its proof of business registration and that of any named subcontractor(s).

Subcontractors named in a proposal or proposal shall provide proof of business registration to the vendor, who in turn, shall provide it to the Contracting Agency prior to the time of contract, purchase order, or another contracting document is awarded or authorized.

#### During the course of contract performance:

- (1) The contractor shall not enter into a contract with a subcontractor unless the subcontractor first provides the contractor with a valid proof of business registration.
- (2) The contractor shall maintain and submit to the Contracting Agency a list of subcontractors and their addresses that may be updated from time to time.

The contractor and any subcontractor providing goods or performing services under the contract, and each of their affiliates, shall collect and remit to the Director of the Division of Taxation in the Department of Treasury, the use tax due pursuant to the Sales and Use Tax Act, (N.J.S.A. 54:32B-1 et seq.) on all sales of tangible personal property delivered in the State. Any questions in this regard can be directed to the Division of Taxation at (609) 292-6400. Form NJ-REG can be filed online at www.state.nj.us/treasury/revenue/busregcert.shtml.

	Control and the control of the second	ATE OF HEW JERSEY	3		STATE OF NEV BUSINESS REGISTRAT		E
120	BUSINESS	REGISTRATION CERTIFICATE	DEPARTMENT OF THE CARLIENT DAVIS ON OF FEMALENT TO BOR 212 TREATION, NO TREATONS	Taxpayer Nomes	TAX REG TEST ACCOUNT		
TAXPAYER NAME: TAX REGISTRATION TE TAXPAYER IDENTIFIC	IST ACCOUNT	TRACE NAME. CLIENT REGISTRATION SEQUENCE NUMBER		Trade Name: Address:	847 ROEDLING AVE TRENTON, NJ 0861 I		
970-087-382/500		0107330		Certificate Number	r: 1093907		
AODRESS: 647 ROEBLING AVE TRENTON HJ 00011		ISSUANCE DATE	,	Date of Issuance:	October 14, 2004		
EFFECTIVE DATE: 0W00/01 FORM-ERC(0F.01)	The Conduction NO	AL S UL		For Office Use On) 2004101411282353			

#### SAMPLES BUSINESS REGISTRATION CERTIFICATES

- (3) Before final payment is made under the contract, the contractor shall submit to the Contracting Agency a complete and accurate list of all subcontractors used and their addresses.
- (4) Pursuant to <u>N.J.S.A.</u> 54:49-4.1, a business organization that fails to provide a copy of a business registration as required, or that provides false business registration information, shall be liable for a penalty of \$25 for each day of violation, not to exceed \$50,000, for each proof of business registration not properly provided under a contract with a contracting agency.

#### **Emergency Purchases or Contracts**

For purchases of an emergent nature, the contractor shall provide its Business Registration Certificate within two weeks from the date of purchase or execution of the contract or prior to payment for goods or services, whichever is earlier.

1

# **Disclosure of Investment Activity in Iran**

OPS Number:

Proposer: \_\_\_\_\_

# DISCLOSURE OF INVESTMENT ACTIVITIES IN IRAN

#### PART 1: CERTIFICATION

#### **BIDDERS MUST COMPLETE PART 1 BY CHECKING EITHER BOX.**

In accordance with Public Law 2012, c. 25, any person or entity that submits a bid or proposal or otherwise proposes to enter into or renew a contract must complete the certification below to attest, under penalty of perjury, that neither the person or entity, nor any of its parents, subsidiaries, or affiliates, is identified on the Department of Treasury's Chapter 25 list as a person or entity engaging in investment activities in Iran. The Chapter 25 list is found on the Division's website at <a href="http://www.state.nj.us/treasury/purchase/pdf/Chapter25List.pdf">http://www.state.nj.us/treasury/purchase/pdf/Chapter25List.pdf</a>. Bidders **must** review this list prior to completing the below certification. **Failure to complete the certification will render a bidder's proposal non-responsive**. If the Director finds a person or entity to be in violation of law, s/he shall take action as may be appropriate and provided by law, rule or contract, including but not limited to, imposing sanctions, seeking compliance, recovering damages, declaring the party in default and seeking debarment or suspension of the party.

### PLEASE CHECK EITHER BOX:

☐ I certify, pursuant to Public Law 2012, c. 25, that neither the person/entity listed below nor any of the entity's parents, subsidiaries, or affiliates is <u>listed</u> on the N.J. Department of the Treasury's list of entities determined to be engaged in prohibited activities in Iran pursuant to P.L. 2012, c. 25 ("Chapter 25 List"). I further certify that I am the person listed below, or I am an officer or representative of the entity listed below and am authorized to make this certification on its behalf. I will skip Part 2 and sign and complete the Certification

#### OR

☐ I am unable to certify as above because I or the bidding entity and/or one or more of its parents, subsidiaries, or affiliates is listed on the Department's Chapter 25 list. I will provide a detailed, accurate and precise description of the activities in Part 2 below and sign and complete the Certification below. Failure to provide such will result in the proposal being rendered as non-responsive and appropriate penalties, fines and/or sanctions will be assessed as provided by law.

#### <u>Part 2</u>

**PLEASE PROVIDE FURTHER INFORMATION RELATED TO INVESTMENT ACTIVITIES IN IRAN.** You must provide a detailed, accurate and precise description of the activities of the bidding person/entity, or one of its parents, subsidiaries or affiliates, engaging in the investment activities in Iran outlined above by completing the boxes below.

Title:

Date: \_\_\_\_\_

Professional Services for the County of Salem Tuesday, December 20, 11:00 A.M. Prevailing Time

# PROVIDE INFORMATION RELATIVE TO THE ABOVE QUESTIONS. PLEASE PROVIDE THOROUGH ANSWERS TO EACH QUESTION. IF YOU NEED TO MAKE ADDITIONAL ENTRIES, USE ADDITIONAL PAGES

ame: Relationship to Bidder/Vendor:			
Description of Activities:			
Duration of Engagement:	Anticipated Cessation Date		
Bidder/Vendor			
Contact Name:	Contact Phone Number:		

Certification: I, being duly sworn upon my oath, hereby represent and state that the foregoing information and any attachments thereto to the best of my knowledge are true and complete. I attest that I am authorized to execute this certification on behalf of the below-referenced person or entity. I acknowledge that the County of Salem is relying on the information contained herein and thereby acknowledge that I am under a continuing obligation from the date of this certification through the completion of contracts with the County of Salem to notify the County in writing of any changes to the answers of information contained herein. I acknowledge that I am aware that it is a criminal offense to make a false statement or misrepresentation in this certification, and if I do so, I recognize that I am subject to criminal prosecution under the law and that it will also constitute a material breach of my agreements(s) with the County of Salem and that the County at its option may declare any contract(s) resulting from this certification void and unenforceable.

Full Name (Print):\_\_\_\_\_

Signature:			

Title:						

Date				

# DISCLOSURE OF CONTRIBUTIONS TO NEW JERSEY ELECTION LAW ENFORCEMENT COMMISSION AFFIDAVIT IN ACCORDANCE WITH N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.27

STATE OF	)	
	SS:	
COUNTY OF	)	

I,

(Name)

\_\_\_\_\_, of full age, being duly sworn according to

law, on my oath depose and say that I am

(Title, Position, etc.)

of the firm of

the Bidder, making the Bid for the following project:

that I executed the said Proposal with full authority to do so; that said Bidder acknowledges our responsibility to file an annual disclosure statement of political contributions with the New Jersey Election Law Enforcement Commission (ELEC) pursuant to *N.J.S.A.* 19:44A-20.27 if in receipt of contracts in excess of \$50,000.00 from public entities in a calendar year. I further acknowledge that business entities are solely responsible for determining if filing is necessary and that all statements contained in said Proposal and in this Affidavit are true and correct, and made with full knowledge that Salem County relies upon the truth of the statements contained in said Proposal and in the statements contained in this Affidavit in awarding the Contract for said project.

(Signature)

(Type of print name of affiant)

Subscribed and sworn to before me this \_\_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_, 20\_\_\_\_

[SEAL]

Notary Public, State of \_\_\_\_\_

My commission expires \_\_\_\_\_

Professional Services for the County of Salem Tuesday, December 20, 11:00 A.M. Prevailing Time

# Acknowledgment of Receipt of Addenda

The undersigned Vendor hereby acknowledges receipt of the following Addenda:

# FAILURE TO ACKNOWLEDGE AND RETURN WITH YOUR PROPOSAL SUBMISSION THE RECEIPT OF ANY ISSUED ADDENDA FOR THIS PROPOSAL ON THIS ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF RECEIPT OF ADDENDA FORM SHALL BE CAUSE FOR YOUR PROPOSAL TO BE REJECTED. N.J.S.A. 40A:11-23.2.e.